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President’s Report

Greetings. As we begin a new year and prepare for
the conference in Toronto, I wish to welcome new
members to the society and encourage you, as well
as veterans, to consider submitting papers. The
Toronto venue–despite what other views people
may hold about it–promises to attract many
participants. 
     In addition to the Congress theme "Boundaries:
Geography, Genres, and Gender," we hope to
organize a couple of special fora: Aboriginal
rights/philosophy and Ethics of International
Humanitarian Intervention (e.g. NATO & Kosovo). 
     We could not manage to schedule the conference
at our usual weekend sweet spot, but we do have
the tail-end of a weekend, May 26-28, 2002.  Please
be encouraged to examine the enclosed call for
papers. This year's co-chairs are Don MacNiven and
John Rowan, with the welcome assistance and

advice of Philip MacEwen. I wish to extend my
gratefulness on behalf of the executive and Society
members for accepting responsibility for this task,
as well as to last year's co-chairs, Philip MacEwen
and Chris MacDonald. 
     Although we had a small turn out in 2001, the
presentations were of fine quality and the Québec
setting was conducive to the enjoyment of
developing friendships. We hope some of this tone
can be carried over into the Toronto 
venue. 
     This year's student essay prize winner is Sara
Bagg, "Possibilities for Nursing Care."
Congratulations, Sara. Student participation in 
the conference has been key to the CSSPE's
commitments. We have been fortunate in the years I
have been involved to have had excellent
presentations by our student members and hope for
continued participation.
     As we progress into the new millenium, with a
changing intellectual landscape in applied
philosophy/ethics, we are facing a number of issues,
not the least of which is membership. We are a
small society and we, in effect, compete with more
specialized societies (e.g., medical ethics, animal
ethics, environmental ethics and the like). Having a
more general scope, CSSPE members may not
enjoy the same attuned audience as can be expected
from more specialized societies. This coupled with
increasing financial and other difficulties of
attending conferences seems to be resulting in
shrinking attendance at our meetings. Please put
some thought to this situation; and if you have
comments, analyses or remedies, send them my way.
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     Many other questions are arising for the Society
as ideas come to play on our concerns and new
contingencies emerge. We are considering an
association with the now approved Canadian
journal for Applied Ethics and negotiations
continue around the issue of editorship. The
question of associating the Society invites
comments (which you can also send to me) on how
closely we want to be connected to the journal.
Should we attach membership to subscriptions to
the journal? In this case, annual dues will have to
increase, perhaps substantially. To increase chances
of the journal's success, this would seem the best
route to go. 
     However, the added expense for students and
those without permanent positions makes this a
somewhat contentious option. Other societies,
however, do coordinate these subscriptions and
memberships (ESAC, CPA). 
     We are also in search of a replacement for David
Malloy as secretary/treasure. David has given
sacrificially of his time and is now extending his
duties to cover the interim period. If you have
nominees for the position, please send them to me
(including self-nominations). Please also consider
putting names forward for the upcoming elections
of executive at the next AGM.
     Once again, please consider submitting papers
and/or other presentation ideas to this year's
conference chairs. On behalf of the executive, I
wish you all the best in your endeavours.

Bruce Morito
CSSPE President

A Message from the Editors

This is the first newsletter from this editorial
team.  Not much has changed, but hopefully as
more members contact us with suggested
content and news, the newsletter will better
reflect the interests and accomplishments of the
members of the society.  In other words, please
drop us an email or letter to let us know what
you would like to know.  New ideas for
columns?  Feel like sharing news of your
accomplishments with like-minded members? 

Any and all suggestions are welcome.  We look
forward to hearing from you! 
(natalieo@whale-mail.com)

Natalie Thomas & John Rowan
CSSPE Newsletter Editors

Calls for Papers

CALL FOR PAPERS
Society for Business Ethics
Denver, Colorado:  August 8-11, 2002
The Society invites the submission of papers,
symposia, panels, and special workshops for
presentation at this meeting.  Papers should not
exceed 25 pages, including references and
exhibits.  Proposals for symposia, panels or
special workshops should include a summary
statement of the proposed event by its organizer
as well as statements from each participant
regarding the substance of his/her intended
contribution and commitment to attend.  All
presenters and participants are expected to
register for the meeting.  Send FOUR copies of
your paper or proposal appropriate for blind
review (no name or affiliation on the paper
itself, please), by March 1, 2002 to the program
co-chair:
Donna J. Wood
University of Pittsburgh
Katz Graduate School of Business
Pittsburgh, PA  15260

This year we will again be offering a
developing scholars track.  We encourage
scholars who are completing or have recently
completed their Ph.D. on topics related to
business ethics to submit papers for this track.
Clearly indicate "submitted for the developing
scholars track" on the cover sheet.
For more info, email program co-chair Donna
Wood at djwood@katz.pitt.edu or call (412)
648-1547.
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CALL FOR PAPERS
The Seventh National Communication Ethics
Conference
Kalamazoo, Michigan:  May 30-June 2, 2002
The deadline for submissions is December 17,
2001.  For more information about the
conference, see:

www.wmich.edu/communication/ethics.html

or email james.gilchrist@wmich.edu or
sandra.borden@wmich.edu.
The web site also provides information about
the establishment of the James A. Jaksa Scholar-
in-Residence for the conference and the
announcement of the first Jaksa Scholar,
Professor Richard Johannesen of Northern
Illinois University.  Graduate students attending
the conference may compete for a Duquesne
University Graduate Fellowship in
Communication Ethics. These fellowships,
funded by Duquesne's Department of
Communication, provide financial support for
graduate students attending the conference.
Announced by:
Sandra L. Borden, Ph.D., Assistant Professor of
Communication Associate Director, Center for
the Study of Ethics in Society
Western Michigan University, 1903 W.
Michigan Ave.
Kalamazoo, MI 49008-5318
Phone: 616-387-3146; Fax: 616-387-3990

CALL FOR PAPERS
Biomedical Ethics Reviews
Biomedical Ethics Reviews will publish papers
on "Care of the Aged" in its 2002                         
 volume.  The topic is being interpreted very
broadly, and with the exception of papers
dealing with euthanasia or a possible duty to die,
virtually any essay bearing on the subject would
be welcome for review. The following four
issues are of special interest to the editors:
prescription drug costs, hospice care, long term
care insurance and the question of what duties,

if any, adult children have to care for their
parents. Submitted papers should be between
10-40 double-spaced pages and sent in
duplicate with a 200-300 word abstract to: 
James Humber and Robert Almeder,
Department of Philosophy, Georgia State
University, P.O. Box 4089, Atlanta, GA 30302-
4089, USA.   The deadline for submission is
December 15, 2001.

CALL FOR PAPERS
Ethics Updates
Ethics Updates is now hosting a new series,
"Philosophers Speak Out..."  The first of these
is on "War, Terrorism, and Peace."  If you have
pieces that you have written, especially pieces
in response to the recent terrorist attack, we are
happy to publish them on Ethics Updates.  This
will serve as a clearing house where
philosophers, especially those in ethics and
political and social philosophy, can share their
work very quickly and easily.  Authors retain all
copyright and material can be removed at any
time.  We will make every attempt to post
within twenty-four hours of receiving your
submission.  You may send either articles or
papers (preferably in Word or rtf format) for us
to post, links to pieces that already are on the
web, or simply bibliographical information on
pieces which are not available on the web.  This
page already contains a link to a set of resources
on just war theory. I will also be setting up a
discussion forum to accompany this page, so
you can chat about the articles if you choose.  
Lawrence M. Hinman, Ph.D., Director
The Values Institute
University of San Diego
5998 Alcala Park
San Diego, CA 92110-2492
Voice: 619-260-4787
Fax: 619-260-5950
The Value Institute:
http://ethics.acusd.edu/values/
Ethics Updates: http://ethics.acusd.edu
Ethics Videos: http://ethics.acusd.edu/video/
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CALL FOR PAPERS 
Philosophy in the Contemporary World
Submissions are invited for a special issue of
"Philosophy in the Contemporary World" to be
published in the Fall of 2002. The journal is a
fully refereed, indexed, and copyrighted journal
published by the Society for Philosophy in the
Contemporary World.

We welcome creative and insightful papers on
any ethical concept or problem relating to the
role of the fiduciary -- one who can be or is
trusted with the care of others. Although
philosophers have not given adequate attention
to fiduciary ethics as an integral subdiscipline of
ethics, it occupies a 'middle ground' between
such subjects as the ethics of care and
professional ethics.  Sample subjects for
investigation include but are not limited to:
altruism, betrayal, charity, compassion,
conscience, empathy, filial duty, forbearance,
forgiveness, generosity, gift relationships,
guidance, hope, loyalty, mentoring, negligence,
parental duty, selfishness, stewardship,
sympathy, tolerance, treachery, treason, and
trust.
Submission Deadlines:
Abstracts due March 15 2002
Completed papers due July 15 2002

Submissions should adhere to the following
guidelines: 1. Papers must be original,
unpublished work. 2. Papers of 2-3,000 words
are preferred, but articles of exceptional quality
of any length will be considered. 3. All
materials, including the abstract, block
quotations, and notes, should be double-spaced.
4. An abstract suitable for publication should be
submitted with the completed paper. 5. For
style, see the journal; Kate L. Turabian, "A
Manual for Writers", latest edition; or "Chicago
Manual of Style", latest edition. 6. The author's
name must not appear on or within the
manuscript or the abstract. 7. Papers accepted
for publication must be resubmitted on

computer disk with an accompanying hard
copy. Submission in Microsoft Word is
preferred.

Please direct inquiries and submissions to one
of the editors:
R. Paul Churchill, Department of Philosophy,
Phillips Hall 525, George Washington
University, 801 22nd. St., NW, Washington,
DC 20052 email: rpchurch@gwu.edu

Stiv Fleishman, c/o 3502 Sandy Court,
Kensington, MD 20895 email:
stivfleishman@hotmail.com

Joe Frank Jones III, Department of Religion and
Philosophy, Barton College, Wilson, NC
27893-5000 email: jjones@barton.edu

CALL FOR PAPERS
30th Annual Conference on Value Inquiry
Milwaukee, Wisconsin: April 4-6, 2002
Abstract submissions are now being accepted
for the 30th Annual Conference on Value
Inquiry, to be held April 4-6, 2002 in
Milwaukee. The theme of the conference is:
"Values in Health Care: Past Present and
Future." Keynote speakers for the conference
include Dan W. Brock, R.G. Frey, and Bernard
Gert. 

Submissions should relate to questions of value
in health care broadly defined, including: moral,
political or legal issues in health care; public
health and/or health care policy; psychiatric
ethics; research ethics; the use and role of
technology in healthcare; genetics; reproductive
issues; and the role of values in clinical
practice. Submissions may be for paper
presentations, poster sessions, panel or
roundtable discussions, or workshop sessions.
Submitted abstracts should be approximately
750 words, and paper presentations should be
for approximately 20-30 minutes reading time.
Submissions will be reviewed as they are
received, and early submissions are encouraged.
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Deadline for receipt of submissions is Friday,
January 11th, 2002.

Abstracts may be submitted electronically in
Microsoft Word format to  tmay@mcw.edu or
sent to: Thomas May, 30th Annual Conference
on Value Inquiry, Center for the Study of
Bioethics, 8701 Watertown Plank Road,
Milwaukee, WI 53226-0509, USA.

CALL FOR PAPERS
International Association for Business and
Society
Victoria, British Colombia:  June 28-30
The Society invites submissions for papers,
symposia, workshops, discussions, and
innovative format sessions.  Submissions should
be single-spaced and limited to three pages
(excepting submissions for symposia sessions,
which should be limited to one page).  The
cover page of each proposal should state the
session type for which the submissions is
intended.  To facilitate the review process and
program planning, please list up to three key
words for the submission.  Also include the
following information for EACH author: name,
postal and email addresses, telephone and fax
numbers.  DO NOT include authors’ names or
affiliation in Discussion and Paper sessions
proposals, except on the cover page.
     Proposals must be received by January 18,
2002 (tentative).  Please allow for email delays. 
E-mailed submissions are encouraged; you may
send as Word attachment or simply include
submission in the body of an e-mail addressed
to odw@rice.edu.  Contributions must be
original; that is, they may not have been
presented at a previous conference or published.

Eligible topics must deal with some aspect of
the business and society relationship, which
includes corporate social performance, business-
government relationships, business ethics,
stakeholder issues, public affairs management,
and other facets of the sociopolitical
environment.  Contributions may address theory
development, empirical study, teaching issues or
methods, or case materials or methods.

Conferences

CONFERENCE
14 to 16 February 2002, 
Copenhagen, Denmark
Environmental Justice and Global
Citizenship
This inter-disciplinary and multi-disciplinary 
conference project aims to explore the role of
ecology and environmental ideas in the context
of contemporary society and international
politics, and assess the implications for our
understandings of fairness, justice and global 
citizenship.

As an annual series, the conference project will
develop a focus on four inter-locking areas.

Area 1 will examine the changing relationship 
between nature, culture, and society and will
look at the impact of environmental thinking
and ethics on issues such as animal/species
welfare and rights, conservation and
preservation, sustainable resources, food and 
feeding, space and air space, present and future
needs, human 'rights', and our obligations to
future generations.

Area 2 will examine the ethical and political
impact of environmental thinking, looking at its
emergence and role in political contexts, the
factors which influence the formation of
environmental policy, what (if any) is the place
of economic methods and considerations, 
differing perspectives on the interpretation of
scientific data, and the ability of national and
international communities to successfully
implement environmental policies.

Area 3 will examine the international nature of
environmental issues and look at the problem 
solving processes which are or might be
employed particularly in light of globalisation.
Specific examples and case studies can be used
to highlight the rise to international political
prominence of ecological and environmental 
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concerns, how environmental negotiation works
in the context of international relations, the
responsibilities of multi-national companies, the
feasibility of establishing environmental 'laws',
and the future of ecological 'business'.

Area 4 will explicitly examine the themes of 
justice, community and citizenship, looking at
the tensions present in ecological debates, the
influence of cultural values, the meaning of
ethical business practice, the assessment of what
counts as environmental equality, inequality,
and justice, and our responsibilities toward the
world in which we live. The translation of
statistics to individual faces, numbers and the
people they represent, questions about what we
must do, and the role of protest groups will also
be considered.

Perspectives are sought from people engaged in:
agriculture and agricultural economics, city and
regional planning, conflict resolution and
mediation, environmental studies, human
development and ecology, industrial relations
and design, philosophy and ethics, political
science and international affairs, public policy 
and advising, social sciences, theology, urban 
studies, western European studies; people in the
public and private sectors who are involved in
planning and project development, policy-
making and implementation, and negotiation
and mediation at national and international
levels; people in Governmental, inter-
governmental and non-governmental 
organisations, voluntary sector bodies,
environmental charities and groups, business
and professional associations.

Papers will be considered on any related theme,
writer, book or film. 300 word abstracts should
be submitted by Wednesday 28th November
2001. Full draft papers should be submitted by
Thursday 17th January 2002.

The conference is the first in an annual series of
research projects, run under the general banner
'Probing the Boundaries'. It aims to create
working 'encounter' groups between people of

differing perspectives, disciplines,
professions, and contexts. The project is to be 
supported by an e-mail discussion group,
resource website, ISSN e-journal, and dedicated
ISBN publication series.

Selected papers accepted for and presented at 
the conference will be published in themed 
volumes.
Please contact Dr Rob Fisher for further 
information.

E-mail enquiries: rob@fishwest.demon.co.uk
Website: http://www.inter-
disciplinary.net/e1.htm

Submission deadline: 28 November 2001
Organized by: Inter-Disciplinary.Net/Learning
Solutions 

CONFERENCE

14 to 19 February 2002

Clearwater Beach, Florida, USA
International Business Education &
Technology Conference

The IBET Conference seeks papers related to
educational technology, internet, distance
learning, business & economics instruction,
curriculum, cases, multi-disciplinary, and
related educational issues including research
related papers and cases in accounting,
marketing, management, economics, e-
business, finance, CIS, MIS, ethics,
international business, global technology,
literature reviews, pedagogy andempirical
research.

Thanks to all who attended the IBET
Conference in Cancun, Mexico last March.
Time to get ready for the next conference.
Reasonable prices and a tropical location make
Clearwater Beach, Florida a perfect way to 
combine a business conference with some time
away to forget all that cold weather. Florida has
a tropical climate and lots of things to do. For
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more information about the conference resort,
Adam's Mark Hotel & Resort, and the city of
Clearwater Beach, Florida, and local attractions 
visit
www.adamsmark.com/clearwater/index.asp, and 
www.floridasbeach.com. Just a sample of local 
attractions are Disney World, Epcot, MGM, Sea
World, Universal Studios, Adventure Island,
Dali Museum, Lowry Park Zoo, Florida
Aquarium, Busch Gardens, spring training for
the Phillies, Yankees and Devil Rays, Golf, 
Fishing, Boating, white sand beaches, etc. For
brochures talk to your travel agent or call the
Adam's Mark Hotel at 727-443-5714.

E-mail enquiries: karik@ibetconference.com
Website: http://www.ibetconference.com
Organized by: Midwestern Academic
Publications

CONFERENCE

28th-30th May, 2002

University of Toronto, Toronto, Ontario

Environmental Studies Association of
Canada

The ESAC/ACEE Annual Conference is a
meeting point for scholars, professionals, and
activists from across Canada and beyond who
work in areas of environmental concern.  It is
held as part of the Congress of the Social
Sciences and Humanities, the largest academic
gathering in North America.  To find out more
about ESAC/ACEE, please visit our website:
http:www.yorku.ca/esac/.

Proposals invited for:

Academic papers, roundtables, film screenings,
posters, workshops, literary and poetry readings.

Conference themes include, but are not limited
to:

-First Nations and environmentalism: myths,
conflicts, and dialogue

-voluntary regulation and changing policy
regimes

-nature, gender and feminism

-agriculture, land reform and rural areas

-crossing the natural sciences-social sciences
divide

-globalization, citizenship, and democracy

-theatre, performance, and art in
environmentalism

-national parks and protected areas

-religion and spirituality in environmental
ethics and politics

-current environmental issues in southern
Ontario, including Walkerton and the Oak
Ridges Moraine

Roundtables will be held in the areas of:

-policy

-theory & philosophy

-education

-arts & literature

-politics and activism

ESAC welcomes proposals in all areas related
to environmental studies teaching, research, and
practice.  Deadline: December 15th, 2001.

Graduate students are welcome to submit
papers for the 1st annual ESAC Graduate
Student Award for Best Paper.  Please
indicate any interest in the award in your
proposal and be prepared to submit the paper by
March 1st, 2002.  See the ESAC/ACEE website
for more details: http://www.yorku.ca/esac/.

Proposals should include:

Name of Contact Person and other participants

Mailing Address

E-mail Address

Type of session preferred

1 Page maximum description/abstract

Equipment required

Send proposals (electronic format preferred) to:

ESAC Conference Coordinator

Cheryl Lousley
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Faculty of Environmental Studies, York
University, Toronto, ON, M3J 1P3
clousley@yorku.ca

CONFERENCE

February 28 - March 3, 2002

Association for Practical and Professional
Ethics

The eleventh tenth annual meeting of the APPE
will be held at the Omni Netherland Plaza in
Cincinnati.  The meeting, which is open to
members and nonmembers alike, is an
opportunity for persons from various disciplines
and professions to discuss areas of common
concern in the field of practical and professional
ethics.  Information about the upcoming event
can be found at 

http://php.ucs.indiana.edu/~appe/home/html

where the complete program will eventually be
posted.

Positions Available

POSITION AVAILABLE

Position at University of Utah, Salt Lake City

The Philosophy Department at the University of
Utah is seeking to make an appointment in
Applied Ethics. Candidates should specialize in
at least one of the following applied ethics
areas: bioethics, environmental ethics, legal
ethics, business ethics, professional ethics, or
engineering ethics. The appointment will be
either at the Associate or Assistant Professor
level, effective Fall Semester, 2002. Duties
include research, teaching, supervision of both
M.A. and Ph.D. students, and standard
committee service. The teaching load is two
courses per semester. The Area of Competence
is open. Affiliation with the Division of Medical
Ethics at the University of Utah School of
Medicine is a possibility.

A complete application should contain a letter
of application, CV, three letters of
recommendation, a statement of research and
teaching interests, evidence of teaching
excellence, and a sample of written work.
Salary competitive. Send applications to Search
Committee, UNIVERSITY OF UTAH,
PHILOSOPHY, 260 CENTRAL CAMPUS DR
RM 341, SALT LAKE CITY, UT 84112-9156.
Applications will be accepted until the position
is filled but those received by November 5,
2001 are guaranteed full consideration.

Because of the up-coming Winter Olympics to
be held in Salt Lake City in February, 2002, the
Philosophy Department anticipates reviewing 
files and interviewing candidates prior to the
Eastern Division Convention and we expect to
make an appointment by Feb. 1, 2002. The
University is 
an AA/EO employer and encourages
applications from women and minorities, and
provides reasonable accommodation to the
known disabilities of applicants and employees.

POSITION AVAILABLE

Instructorships in Environmental Philosophy
NYU Program in Environmental
Conservation

The NYU Environmental Conservation
Program in the Department of Humanities and
Social Sciences in the Professions invites
applications for a continuing series of course by
course term appointments. The program offers
an MA program in environmental studies with a
foundation in environmental ethics and moral
theory. We have needs for instructors
who can teach one or more of the following:
introductory courses in environmental ethics,
advanced special topics courses in
environmental ethics (e.g., obligations to future
generations, agriculture and environmental
ethics, urban environmental ethics, ethics and 
biotechnology, etc.), environmental politics,
foundations of environmental studies (history,
literature, arts, or social sciences), and



CSSPE • S CEEA N ewsletter                                  9 FALL 2001

environmental education. Courses typically run
early evenings, one day per week.

Ph.D. in philosophy, politics, history or
environmental studies preferred.
ABD will be considered. Send CV, statement of
qualifications, and names of three references by
November 15 to Andrew Light, Director, 
Environmental Conservation Program, 246
Greene Street, Suite 300, New York University,
New York, NY 10012. For questions, call 212-
998-5636 or e-mail,

andrew.light@nyu.edu.

POSITION AVAILABLE

Positions in Environmental Ethics, Univ. N.
Texas

Positions in Environmental Ethics, University of
North Texas, Denton, TX, and the location of
Environmental Philosophy, Inc., which 
published the journal Environmental Ethics.

New Position in Latin American or Latino/a
Environmental Philosophy

University of North Texas, Denton, TX. The
Department of Philosophy and Religion Studies
seeks a tenure-track assistant professor or a 
tenured associate professor (Ph.D. in
philosophy, religion studies, or related
field required) beginning academic year 2002-
2003. AOS: Environmental Ethics in Latin
America or Latino/a Environmental Issues.
AOC in one or more of the following:
Environmental Justice, Human Rights, History
of Philosophy or History of Religion, Ecology
and Religion, Indigenous Studies, Latin
American Philosophy. Fluency in English and
Spanish (reading, writing, speaking) required.
Review of applications begins January 15, 2002.
Responsibilities include 4 to 5 courses per
academic year, research in areas of expertise,
and occasional service on departmental, college,
and university committees. Some teaching
experience and publications desirable
at the assistant professor level. Excellence in

scholarship and teaching required at the
associate professor level. UNT offers an 
undergraduate interdisciplinary minor in
religion studies, a B.A. in philosophy, and
an M.A. in philosophy with a concentration in
environmental ethics. The university is located
in the Dallas-Fort Worth metroplex. See our
website at http://www.phil.unt.edu. 

Please send letter of application, C.V., and
letters of reference to:

Eugene C. Hargrove, Chair, Department of
Philosophy and Religion Studies, University of
North Texas, P.O. Box 

310920,
Denton, TX
76201-0920. Interviews are planned for the
November 2001 meeting of the
American Academy of Religion and for the
Eastern Division APA meeting in
December 2001. Inquiries are welcome at 940-
565-2266 or hargrove@unt.edu.
UNT is an AA/ADA/EOE committed to 
diversity.

New Position in Environmental Justice
University of North Texas, Denton, TX. The
Department of Philosophy and Religion Studies
seeks a tenured associate or full professor
(Ph.D. in philosophy or religion studies or
related field required) beginning academic
year 2002-2003. AOS: Environmental Justice
and African-American Philosophy or African-
American Religion. AOC: Environmental
Philosophy or Religion and Ecology, Social and
Political Philosophy, History of Philosophy or
History of Religion. Review of applications
begins January 15, 2002.  Responsibilities
include 4 to 5 courses per academic year,
research in areas of expertise, and occasional
service on departmental, college, and university
committees. Excellence in scholarship and
teaching required.
UNT offers an undergraduate interdisciplinary
minor in religion studies, a B.A. in philosophy,
and an M.A. in philosophy with a concentration
in environmental ethics. The university is
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located in the Dallas-Fort Worth metroplex. See
our website at http://www.phil.unt.edu. Please 
send letter of application, C.V., and letters of
reference to:

Eugene C. Hargrove, Chair,
Department of Philosophy and Religion Studies,
University of NorthTexas, P.O. Box 310920,
Denton, TX 76201-0920. Interviews are planned
for the November 2001 meeting of the
American Academy of Religion and for the
Eastern Division APA meeting in December
2001. Inquiries are welcome at 940-565-2266 or
hargrove@unt.edu. UNT is an AA/ADA/EOE
committed to diversity.

POSITION AVAILABLE

Philosophy/Professional Ethics Assistant or
Associate Professor Colorado School of
Mines

The Division of Liberal Arts and International
Studies (LAIS) at the Colorado School of Mines
(CSM) seeks to fill a position in philosophy or a
related discipline in the humanities, at the
advanced assistant or associate level (tenure-
track, perhaps tenured), with expertise in ethics
and policy issues 
associated with science, engineering,
technology, and the environment. A Ph.D. is
required. Candidates should have a strong
commitment to undergraduate teaching and an
interest in making large lecture classes as
effective and interactive as possible. 
Additionally, they should be able to work in an
interdisciplinary manner with fellow LAIS
faculty as well as engineering and science
faculty throughout CSM. The successful
applicant should possess a record of publishing
and conducting research that promotes 
interdisciplinary work in professional ethics and
public philosophy. Complementary areas of
competence may include women's studies; 
environmental studies; literature; science,
technology, and society (STS) studies; and/or a
science or engineering discipline relevant to
GSM's historical mission.

CSM is the oldest public higher educational
institution in Colorado, located 20 minutes west
of Denver and 20 minutes south of Boulder in
the foothills of the Rocky 

Mountains.  Letters of applications should
include a complete curriculum vitae; a
statement describing teaching and research
interests and experience as well as career goals;
and the names and addresses (including email),
fax and phone numbers of at least three
individuals who can provide letters of 
recommendation.

Send applications to: Colorado School of
Mines, Office of Human Resources; LAIS
Search Committee - Search #01-171230, 1500 
Illinois.  Street, Golden, CO 80401. Fax:
303/384-2025. For first consideration
applications should be submitted by October 5, 

2001.
CSM is an AA/EEO employer. Women and
minorities are encouraged to apply.
**************
Dale Jamieson
Henry R. Luce Professor
in Human Dimensions of Global Change
Carleton College
One North College Street
Northfield MN 55057
507-646-4121 (voice) 507-646-7594(fax)

http://www.esig.ucar.edu/HP_dale.html

POSITION AVAILABLE

Concordia University, Montreal

Assistant professor, tenure-track, beginning
July 1, 2002. 4 courses/year (2/semester). 
AOS: social/political philosophy, AOC: 19th or
20th century continental philosophy would be
an asset. Applicants should have a Ph.D., an
active research program, and prior teaching
experience. Applicants must be prepared to
teach at the undergraduate and graduate levels,
and to supervise graduate theses. Hiring is
subject to budgetary approval. Applications
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should consist of a letter of intent, a curriculum
vitae, a statement of teaching and research
interests, and three letters of reference. Please
forward all application materials to Andrew
Wayne, Chair, Search Committee, Department
of Philosophy, Concordia University, 1455 de
Maisonneuve Blvd. West, Montreal H3G1M8
Canada. Information about our Department is
available on the Web at  
http://artsandscience.concordia.ca/philosophy.
Review of applications will begin November 26,
2001 and continue until the position is filled.

POSITION AVAILABLE

McGill University, Montreal

The Biomedical Ethics Unit, Faculty of
Medicine, McGill University, Montreal, invites
applications for a position in bioethics, rank
open. The Biomedical Ethics Unit is
multidisciplinary, with teaching, research and
clinical responsibilities both in the Faculty of
Medicine and in collaboration with other McGill
Faculties and Departments (primarily Law,
Religious Studies, Philosophy and Social
Studies of Medicine) and the McGill teaching
hospitals. The position includes a professorial
appointment in the Biomedical Ethics Unit and
a joint appointment as Clinical Ethicist at the
Jewish General Hospital, a McGill teaching
hospital. The ideal candidate would have a
Ph.D. in philosophy, expertise in bioethics and
experience in clinical ethics. Familiarity with
Jewish law and Jewish perspectives on bioethics
is an asset. The deadline for applications is
December 3, 2001, although the search
committee will continue to receive and consider
applications until a suitable candidate is
selected.  Please send curriculum vitae, 3
references and one or more samples of written
work to: Professor Kathleen C. Glass, Director,
Biomedical Ethics Unit and Chair, Search
Committee, McGill University, 3690 Peel
Street, Montreal, Quebec H3A1W9. Tel:
(514)398-6980; Fax: (514)398-8349; E-mail:
glass@falaw.lan.mcgill.ca.

POSITION AVAILABLE

University of Western Ontario, London,
Ontario

The Department of Philosophy invites
applications for a probationary faculty position
at the rank of Assistant Professor (Ph.D.
required) in Moral Philosophy, Political
Philosophy, or Philosophy of Law including
(but not requiring) feminist or historical
perspectives, to begin July 1, 2002. In addition,
candidates should have another of these as an
area of competence. Experience in teaching and
research are required. Preference will be given
to candidates who can teach undergraduate
ethics courses at all levels. Please send
curriculum vitae, teaching dossier, writing
sample, and three letters of reference to
Professor John Thorp, Chair, Department of
Philosophy, Talbot College, The University of
Western Ontario, London, Ontario, Canada
N6A3K7; Fax (519)661-3922. 

Applications must be received by November
15, 2001. Positions are subject to budget
approval.  The University of Western Ontario is
committed to employment equity and welcomes
applications from all qualified women and men,
including visible minorities, aboriginal people
and persons with disabilities.

Computer Resources

COMPUTER RESOURCE

Canadian Centre for Ethics & Corporate
Policy

The centre is a volunteer-driven organization
comprised of corporations and individuals
dedicated to maintaining an ethical corporate
culture.  At its website one can find its
newsletter, various resources, links to Canadian
organizations dedicated concerned with ethics,
and information about events.

www.ethicscentre.com
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CSSPE Executive and Editorial

2000-2001 CSSPE EXECUTIVE

President: 

Bruce Morito (Athabasca, AB)

brucem@athabascau.ca

Past-President:

Christopher Lind (Saskatoon, SK)

lind@skyway.usask.ca

Vice-President: 

Sandra Tomsons (Winnipeg, MB)

stomsons@uwinnipeg.ca

Secretary/Treasurer: 

David Malloy (Regina, SK)

david.malloy@uregina.ca

Members-at-Large: 

Mary Richardson (Athabasca, AB)

maryr@cs.athabascau.ca

Bob McKeon (Edmonton, AB)

rmckeon@ualberta.ca

Marc Saner (Carleton, ON)

saner@magma.ca

2002 Program Chairs: 

Don MacNiven (York, ON)

de.macniven@sympatico.ca

John Rowan (Purdue, IN, USA)

jrowan@calumet.purdue.edu

Newsletter Editors:

John Rowan (Purdue, IN, USA)

jrowan@calumet.purdue.edu

Natalie Thomas (Guelph, ON)

natalieo@whale-mail.com

EDITORIAL

This newsletter is published two times per year
(Fall and Spring) by the Canadian Society for
the Study of Practical Ethics.  Institutional
support is provided by the Department of
Philosophy and the Ethics and Policy Issues
Centre (EPIC), Carleton University, and the
Department of Philosophy at the University of
Guelph.  The information contained in this
newsletter is drawn largely from information
available publicly on the Internet.  All other
items © the undersigning authors.  Submissions
are welcome and should be sent to one of the
newsletter editors (see e-mail addresses listed
above).  Comments on this newsletter are
appreciated!  

This newsletter is available on the web at
http://www.carleton.ca/csspe-sceea/

A limited number of back issues are available
at: 

CSSPE Newsletter,  
c/o Natalie Thomas
Department of Philosophy
University of Guelph
Guelph, Ontario
N1G 2W1
Tel: (519) 824-4120
Fax: (519) 837-8634
natalieo@whale-mail.com

Enclosed with this Newsletter:

CSSH 2002: Call for Papers
(Also available on the website)


